
 
Seguin Independent School District 

School Health Advisory Council 
SHAC 

Minutes, October 19th, 2016 

 
 The meeting to order 5:06  

 
 All were welcomed to the meeting and asked to introduce themselves to the group.  Pete introduced our 

guest presenter Michelle Smith who is with Action for Healthy Kids based in Austin.  In attendance- Julie 
Steele, Chela Stevens, Sarah Martinez, Telia Hosey, Michele Meehan, Kirsten Legore, Carlette Drabek. Amy 
Turner, Pam Colvin, Pete Silvius. 

 
 September SHAC meeting minutes were approved with a motion by Pam Colvin and second by Julie Steele. 
 
 Michelle Smith led an informative discussion/presentation about SHAC history, laws and best practices.  

(For those who could not attend please take a look at the attached presentation.) 
 
 Pete explained that the SHAC should make a recommendation and nomination for a co-chair/chair for the 

2016-2017 school year.  Julie Steele was again unanimously nominated and approved to continue to serve 
as the SHAC co-chair.  Further discussion will continue at the next meeting to add an additional parent as a 
co-chair. 

 
 Sub-committees were briefly discussed.  All in attendance agreed that it would be a good idea for the sub-

committees to meet in the coming holiday months while the SHAC is not currently scheduled to meet.  If you 
are the Chair of a sub-committee please consider getting your group together.  Pete will help with this 
process.  (Keep in mind that the sub-committee list is still based on volunteers for the 2015-2016 year and 
may need updating.) 

 
 The meeting was adjourned at 6:55. 
 
 

 

 Our next SHAC meeting will be a SHAC meeting is scheduled for February 15th 
2017.  


